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Australian Energy Regulator

Level 4, 23 Marcus Clarke Street

Canberra ACT 2601

Attention Mr Kurt Stevens

Kurt.Stevens@aer.gov.au

RESPONSE TO THE AER DRAFT DECISION  

ActewAGL Distribution Access Arrangement 2016 to 2021

In my original Submission concerning the ActewAGL Distribution Submission, I made the following Recommendations to the AER:
1.
The Weighted Average Cost of Capital (WACC) should be determined in accordance with the AER Rate of Return Guideline and be consistent with the WACC recently determined for electricity distribution in the ACT.
2.
The significant increase in Capex proposed for 2015/16 should be capped at the average Capex for the previous regulatory period (2010/11 to 2014/15).

3.
Capex for market expansion should be reduced to NIL over the period from 1 July 2016 to 30 June 2019.

4.
Capex for capacity development should be capped at the average for the previous regulatory period (2010/11 to 2014/15).

5.
Opex should be reduced in accordance with the proposed reduction in Capex.

My comments on these issues are set out below.

1.
WACC

I support the proposed Rate of Return of 6.09 per cent for 2015-16, noting that this is consistent with the AER Rate of Return Guideline.
2.
CAPEX in 2015-16

The AER Draft Decision proposes reduced Capex in 2015-16 from what ActewAGL Distribution (AAD) proposed.  I support this amount, noting that it is consistent with my recommendation.

3.
CAPEX FOR MARKET EXPANSION

4.
CAPEX FOR CAPACITY DEVELOPMENT

The AER Draft Decision proposes CAPEX of $76.8 million for 2016-2021, a reduction of 34% from what AAD proposed ($115.6 million).  These reductions are concentrated in the areas of connections and augmentation and the AER describes this reduction as being "largely driven by different demand forecasts".  My recommendation was based on broader, long-term issues than those considered by the AER, however the quantum of reductions are consistent with my recommendations and should help achieve the longer-term outcomes I foreshadowed.
5.
OPEX

I note that the AER Draft Decision proposes Opex of $133 million for the period 2016-21, compared with the AAD request for $143.8 million.  The AER draft decision appears to encompass the concerns I expressed in my Submission.
Taken overall, I strongly support the AER Draft Decision.

Yours sincerely

Peter Sutherland
ANU College of Law
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